
20 

TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in February and March 2025. 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
Various consultations and representations have been received on line 
and at the meetings from the various solar farms and energy park 
developments which are ongoing around the Stallingborough area. 
 
New newsletter distributors are now in place with two distributors 
covering the village. 
 
 
All financial information pertaining to the audit is on the website. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance 
of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons 
to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce 
crime and anti-social behaviour in the area which we all live and 
work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our pa-
trols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the 
police should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local 
officers, town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice com-
mittee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingbor-
ough ward are:       

                                                                                                                                       
PC 1645 Kris Collins kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk                              
PC 913 Helen Linford-Andrews helen.linford-
andrews@humberside.police.uk                                                                       
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. police.uk 

                                                                                                                   
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk
mailto:helen.linford-andrews@humberside.police.uk
mailto:helen.linford-andrews@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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Stallingborough Report for FEBRUARY 2025 

There have been sixty two crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough ward area for February. Of these, the 
following have occurred.   

Domestic Burglary:                                                                                                       
During the evening of 3rd February, a garage at a property on 
Immingham Road, Habrough was broken into. A search was made, but 
when the homeowner disturbed the intruders, they made off empty 
handed.  

During the evening of 21st February, the old Immingham Motors car 
showroom on Stallingborough Road was broken into. Nothing was 
stolen.       There have been seven incidents of ASB reported.                                                    
Two reports of illegal riding of motorbikes around Immingham.                                                                

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday           Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   09.00 - 1500 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 9th April 2025 

All meetings start at 7.00 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 14th May 2025 

This will be the Annual Parish Council Meeting and the Annual 

Parish Meeting for Stallingborough Village 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 
 

          clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 

Chairman: 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Vice-Chair: 
Cllr. Julie Hoyes (Vice-Chair)       
 cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Members: 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts   cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com   
Cllr. Kyle Hewis  cllrkhewis@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts 
2 Clarkson Drive, Stallingborough 
Tel—07972-495830 
 

Please note that Ward Councillor Surgeries are now being held  

on the first Saturday of each month between 11 am and 12 noon 

at Immingham Civic Centre.  No appointment needed, just go 

along with issues for your 3 Ward Cllrs. 

Please note also that Ward Funding for village groups and 

organisations is available from your Ward Cllrs.  Please email 

them directly for further details. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

    Bingo    evenings 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Kids Dance   afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 
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Before After 
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AFTER 
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We meet at 7.30pm in Stallingborough Village Hall on the first 

Thursday of each month (except January and May). 

All ladies are welcome, if you have any questions about W.I. 

please feel free to contact me. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short (01472 882136) 
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 Hello Everyone, 

I am writing this on a beautiful sunny Spring morning-

doesn’t the sunshine make you feel better? 

Our Celebratory Meal at Stallingborough Grange on 

January 23rd was enjoyed by all and we had plenty to talk 

about as usual! 

We had a last minute change of speaker for our February 

meeting when Emma Lingard stepped in at extremely 

short notice and gave an interesting talk about 

Cleethorpes street names which brought back memories 

for many of our members. 

By the time you are reading this we will have had an 

illustrated talk on Thursday 6th March about the work of 

the Waltham Windmill Preservation Trust. 

It is our AGM on Thursday April 3rd when we will have 

our Annual Competitions, the three categories this year 

are:- 

An Easter card 

Easter bake 

Decorated Easter egg-any medium. 

All items have to be the work of the entrant. 

Our programme for 2025/26 is still in the process of 

being finalised. Hopefully, I’ll be able to put details in the 

next newsletter! 
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AFTER The next issue for the Newsletter will be for June/

July 2025 —articles and items in to us by Friday 9th 

May 2025 please and no later, so we can include 

them in the next edition. 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CHURCH NEWS – ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

Although this point in the year for our church, (i.e. between the 

notable Christian festivals of Christmas and Easter), is rather quiet on 

the services front, in the background the Parochial Church Council is 

starting to action as much as it can in view of the recent major church 

building and churchyard survey that highlighted quite a number of 

matters for attention regarding the church fabric both inside and 

outside.  Usefully, the survey does differentiate between the 

timescales for remedial actions. 

One of the commonly heard comments, (often from the guy in the 

pub), about the Church of England is that “it’s got loads of money”.   

That may very well be the case….. but the Church of England runs a 

national organization, puts on religious services, employs the clergy 

and issues lots of diktats about what we are allowed to do or not do in 

terms of dealing with a listed building; however the Church of England 

doesn’t own the building so funding for the repair, maintenance 

running of these historic community places has to be sourced from 

outside.    

We are considering our options regarding one originally quite modest 

church monetary investment, that goes back to the early 1940s and its 

present value.  The old paperwork mentions “tithes” and other such 

things which were involved with the last big Stallingborough estate 

owners – the Barne – family.  Whilst this is not exactly “family silver” 

as it were, it may possibly have to be called in after 80 or so years to 

boost the contemporary building repairs and maintenance fund to 

cover some of the more urgently required work.   

 

11 

 We are thinking ahead about Easter already and hope to have one of 

our special care home services in the week leading up to Easter Sun-

day.   The “Save The Parish” faction within the C of E would dearly like 

to see more clergy available to look after parish needs including regu-

lar services. 

On another tack entirely - have you ever wondered why Stallingbor-

ough Church is out on its own and not in the middle of the village?  

Well, put simply, it was originally in the middle of the village dwellings 

as one would expect but that was in medieval times.  The Lord of the 

Manor at the time decided he wanted to increase his landscaped gar-

dens around the very large manor house that stood near the church so 

the locals were moved off, that is physically displaced, to the area 

where the village now stands.   Anybody who has looked at the very 

long term plans for possible housing developments in the area might 

have noted that Stallingborough Church might one day find itself in 

the centre once again of a much enlarged village in many years to 

come.  

Contributed by Philip Harley; Member - Parochial Church Council. 

We welcome any enquiries for baptisms, weddings and funerals. 

Please contact the Churchwarden 

Marion Moorcroft – Tel:  01472 885072 

Assistant Warden 

Norman Coffey – Tel: 01472 280587 

CHURCH SERVICES – Please support us to help keep our church open. 

 

 


